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MINUTE SUBJEXT TO APPROVAL AT NEXT COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING 

 

Sandwick Community Council 
 

Minute of Meeting held at 7:30pm on Tuesday, 26th October 2021. 
Meeting held through Zoom 

 
 
 

Members 
Present 
 
In Attendance: 
 
 
Clerk 
 
Apologies 

Bryan Peterson (interim Chair), Yvonne Malcolmson, Mairi Smith, Graeme 
Garrick, Linda Nicolson,  

 
Cllr Robbie McGregor, Cllr George Smith, PC Reece Throne 
 
 
Heather Grieve 
 
Katrina Sandison (Lerwick Police), Anna Arnett (SIC), Michael Duncan 
(SIC), Cllr Alison Duncan 

 
 
Agenda Item 
 
 
 
Declaration of 
Interest 

 
 
Narrative 
 
 
 
Chair asked for declaration of Interests.  
Cllr Robbie McGregor declared interest in any Planning Applications. 

 
Police Report 

 
10 incidents were reported in Sandwick during August and September 2021. 
PC Thorne identified issues around youths at the Sandwick Youth 
Community Centre, stating that a police presence would be seen throughout 
Sandwick. Discussion was made around Promoting Road safety and 
Visibility. 

 
Approval of 
Previous 
Minutes 

 
The Minutes of the previous meeting, held on 28th September 2021, were 
approved. Proposed by Yvonne Malcolmson and seconded by Mairi Smith.  
 

Matters Arising  
Planning No Planning Applications. 

 
Finance Report The Financial Report dated 25th October 2021 was distributed to members. 

 
 
Correspondence 

 
No Correspondence requiring action.  

  
2 applications received, both Approved in full.  
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Shetland 
Community 
Benefit Fund  
 
Any other 
Business 

 
a) Co-opting of new members is ongoing.  
b) Councillors discussed Grants Paths for All but believed there were 

other local groups who could apply for the grant, as would have ideas 
readily available for it. 

c) Councillors discussed safety at Houlland Road, they reiterated that 
general road safety and visibility will be promoted by police.  

d) Councillors discussed Zet Trans regional Stakeholder Engagement, 
Bryan will submit a letter with any problems identified.  

e) Coop Development was discussed to ensure all councillors were 
aware that the development and proposed pavement had been 
approved. 
 

 
Carried forward 
pre Covid 19 

 
i. Refresh of Website on going. 
ii. Senior Pupil Council Invitation, Email has been sent to Liam Brannan 

and Parent council requesting their support.  
iii. Broonies Taking Pier - Email has been sent to building standards 

regarding safety concerns, this issue is ongoing.  
iv. Councillors discussed the Hoswick Blind Corner. The issue is 

ongoing.  
  

 
 
 
Meeting closed at 8:45pm 
 

The next Zoom meeting set for 7:30pm on Tuesday 30th November. 
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